Bresent were Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd and Betty Hooper.

A lady and gentlemen came in to get permission for a gathering to be held on the property of Paul Buchanan. They were advised to present a letter from Mr. Buchanan with all information and then the Selectmen will act on the request.

Mr. & Mrs. Henry Daniels came in to try to correct the records of acreage of their property.

Mr. Roger Gagnon came in to discuss his adjusted tax bill and asked for advice on subdivision.

Carolyn Todd, Library Trustee, came in to discuss placing article in the Warrant.

The Selectmen met with William Forest of Forest Builders to compare prices on the construction of a building to house the road equipment with the tentative site being at the original dump site. Almus Chancey, road agent, was also present.

Police Chief John Ballou reported having been given permission to use one of the small individual school buildings for Police Department space. Mr. Forest presented a max plan to design the interior for more appropriate accommedations. The stipulation was that the Police Department will take over all expenses for operation of the building, but the School District will maintain the outer building, and maintain proper insurance

A building permit was issued to Elsie Burbee to build a barn.